
CIRCULAR NO. 13 OF 1999 

 

TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE LEGAL PROFESSIONS 

 

DIRECTORSHIPS 

 In circular No. 3 of 1997. I expressed the opinion that there was no objection to an 

advocate and solicitor practising in Brunei Darussalam also becoming a Director of a 

Company. 

 I was, in that circular, only dealing with the professional aspect of the matter. 

 I am informed, however, that non- Bruneians, who are permitted to enter legal 

practice here, are usually restricted, by their labour permits, to such practice alone. 

 My earlier circular should not be regarded as suggesting that an advocate/solicitor 

should become a Director if this is not permitted by his labour permit. 

 

21st September 1999. 

 

 

(ORIGINAL SIGNED) 

DATO SIR DENYS ROBERT 

Chief Justice 

 

 

 

Copies : A.G. 

 : C.R. 

 : Legal Adviser, BSP 

 : Prime Minister’s Office 


